

MINUTES

FROM JUNE 2

Lake Norman High School PTSA
Todays Date August 1, 2022

In Attendance

Debra Seymour, Fara Maltsbarger, Darlene Whittington, Kirsten Pearson, Rayna Maquire, Kim McMahan, Kelly Brantley, Amanda Dewitt, Bill Shapcott.

Treasurer's Report

(SEE TREASURER'S REPORT FROM DARLENE WHITTINGTON)

MINUTES FROM JUNE 2ND MEETING:

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY DEBRA SEYMOUR OUR PRESIDENT AT 3:15PM:

- A. DEBRA SEYMOUR BROUGHT UP REQUESTS FROM THE FFA CLUB. MR. RASH WILL NEED HIS FUND RAISERS TO BE RAN THROUGH US. ALSO, WE WERE ABLE TO HELP PURCHASE JACKETS NEEDED BY CLUB MEMBERS FOR COMPETITIONS. THESE JACKETS WILL BE PROPERTY OF THE CLUB FOR FUTURE STUDENTS TO USE.
- B. BOTTLE FILLING STATIONS FOR THE STUDENTS WERE BROUGHT UP AT OUR LAST MEETING. MR. SHAPCOTT CONFIRMED THAT MAINTENANCE WILL BE INSTALLING THEM OVER THE SUMMER.
- C. IN OUR LAST MEETING THE IDEA OF EXTRA STORAGE NEEDED BY THE CAT SHACK WAS BROUGHT UP. FARA MALTSBARGER THE CAT SHACK COORDINATOR WOULD LIKE TO HAVE AN AREA TO STORE EXTRA ITEMS ALONG WITH FOLDING TABLES FOR THE HOME FOOTBALL GAMES IN THE FALL. MR. SHAPCOTT SAID THAT THEY WOULD ALLOW FOR A WOODEN SHED TO BE PLACED OUTSIDE THE PASS HOLDERS GATE NEXT TO THE WEIGHT ROOM, BUT THE STRUCTURE WOULD NOT BE ABLE TO HAVE STEPS AND WOULD HAVE TO BE AS LOW TO THE GROUND AS POSSIBLE TO AVOID HAVING TO PUT IN HANDRAILS. THE COST WOULD PROBABLY BE AROUND \$3-5,000DOLLARS.
- D. MS. KELLY BRANTLEY, A TEACHER AT LNHS, MADE A REQUEST FOR THE PTSA TO HELP WITH A SENIOR SHIRT FOR JUST THE SENIORS. IDEAS FOR THIS SHIRT ALONG WITH PRICING ARE STILL BEING WORKED OUT BY FARA MALTSBARGER. FARA ALSO DISCUSSED HAVING A LINE OF NEON AND/OR CAMO SHIRTS FOR SALE BEFORE HOME AND AWAY GAMES THAT WOULD COORDINATE WITH THE THEME/SPIRIT OF THE GAME FOR THE STUDENTS. SHE WILL GET A QUOTE FROM THE CAT SHACK VENDOR.
- E. SENIOR BREAKFAST AND GRADUATION: KIM MCMAHAN FROM GUIDANCE INFORMED US THAT THE SENIOR BREAKFAST WILL BE TAKEN CARE OF BY THEM THROUGH BOJANGLES. THE PTSA WOULD SUPPLY THE DRINKS AND OTHER SNACKS AND BREAKFAST ITEMS FOR THE STUDENTS. THE JUNIOR MARSHALLS WOULD BE AVAILABLE TO US TO HELP SET UP AND SERVE THE SENIORS AT THE CAT SHACK ON THAT DAY. DEBRA SEYMOUR AND KIRSTEN PEARSON WOULD BE THERE TO REPRESENT THE PTSA BY 7 TO HELP SET UP , SERVE AND CLEANUP.

GRADUATION: THE PTSA WOULD BE IN CHARGE OF SETTING UP A GRAB AND GO STATION WITH FRESH COFFEE IN THE CAFETERIA. THEY WOULD SERVE DRINKS FROM THE CAT SHACK. PLACE OUT A TABLE FOR THE SENIORS FOR FREE WATERS. A SIGNUP GENIUS WAS MADE UP BY FARA MALTSBARGER FOR BOTH EVENTS. KIRSTEN PEARSON AND AMANDA DEWITT WOULD BE THERE BY 6 TO SET UP AND HELP SERVE THE STAFF WHO WOULD BE PRESENT FOR GRADUATION.

F. MR. SHAPCOTT INFORMED US THAT FRESHMAN/ NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION WOULD BE ON AUGUST 9TH AND AUGUST 10TH. SOME OF THE PTSA OFFICERS WILL BE THERE. THE CAT SHACK WILL BE OPEN TO SELL SPIRIT WEAR ON THAT DAY.

G. SPRING FESTIVAL RECAP, DARLENE WHITTINGTON INFORMED US THAT THE FESTIVAL BROUGHT IN AROUND \$2000 DOLLARS. DESPITE THE TURNOUT AND BAD WEATHER IN THE AFTERNOON. ALL AUCTION BASKETS AND ITEMS HAVE BEEN DISTRIBUTED TO THE WINNERS.

H. WE DISCUSSED FUTURE BOARD POSITIONS THAT WILL BE EMPTY FOR THE 2023/24 SCHOOL YEAR INCLUDED BUT NOT LIMITED TO PRESIDENT AND VP. ALONG WITH THE NEED TO FILL THE CAT SHACK COORDINATORS POSITION AND HOSPITALITY COORDINATOR FOR THIS UPCOMING SCHOOL YEAR 2022/23.

I. THE MEETING WAS A JURNED AFTER WE HAD FORMALLY DECIDED ON OUR NEXT MEETING WHICH WOULD BE HELD ON AUGUST 1ST AT 10AM IN THE CAFETERIA.

